

730 7th Street Charleston, IL 61920

office 217-348-0151 fax 217-348-0171 roe11.org **Kyle Thompson, PhD**Regional Superintendent
kthompson@roe11.org

Zakry Standerfer, PhD Asst. Regional Superintendent zstanderfer@roe11.org

1/25/2024

Dear Mr. Haarman,

The Regional office of Education #11 has reviewed your request and the evidence you presented at the public hearing on 1/25/24 at the ROE #11 office to opt out of the summer meals program. Due to the low participation rates from the community and the logistical challenges presented by the program, your request to opt out of the summer meals program Neoga CUSD #3 has been granted for the summer of 2024. Be advised that the process for opting out will continue for every subsequent year if you continue to offer summer school and one of your buildings is above the 50% free and reduced threshold. If you have any questions, please contact Jon Julius in our office.

Regards,

Kyle Thompson, PhD